
 

 

 

 

 
Below is the official statement from courageous survivor, Julia Misley (formerly Julia Holcomb) 

regarding her experience being groomed, exploited, and sexually abused by a lead singer of a world-

famous rock band as a minor.  

 

My name is Julia Misley, formerly Julia Holcomb.  I am making this statement because, at the age of 65, I 

have discovered that through a recent change in the law, I have a new opportunity to take legal action 

against those that abused me in my youth.  I want this action to expose an industry that protects 

celebrity offenders, to cleanse and hold accountable an industry that both exploited and allowed me to 

be exploited for years, along with so many other naïve and vulnerable kids and adults. 

 

Because I know that I am not the only one who suffered abuse in the music industry, I feel it is time for 

me to take this stand and bring this action, to speak up and stand in solidarity with the other survivors. I 

hope that from this action, we can make the music industry safer, expose the predators in it, and expose 

those forces in the industry that have both enabled and created a culture of permissiveness and self-

protection of themselves and the celebrity offenders among them. 

 

The complaint that has been prepared by my legal team recites in legal terms the trajectory of my life 

from early struggles to exploitation by Steven Tyler, the music industry, my escape from that world, my 

recovery and transformation, my restoration of spirit through faith, the building of a family and the 

rebuilding of my life.  The complaint also recites how Tyler, for profit and more fame, retraumatized me 

and my family.  I am grateful for this new opportunity to take action and be heard.    

  

My own recovery came through my Catholic faith.  For years, I have watched Jeff Anderson and his firm 

make a difference in creating a safer place in the Roman Catholic Church and in faith communities across 

this country.  I have been able to see how things within the Church have improved because of those legal 

efforts.  I recently learned that the law in California opened a window of opportunity for me and other 

survivors to bring action and to have our voices heard in a way we hadn’t before and that led me to Jeff 

Anderson and his team. I believe that together we can make a difference, my voice can be heard and 

become a part of the cleansing of an industry that needs to be both exposed and held accountable. 

 

I am publicly releasing this statement with the intention of making no further statements or interviews.  

Please contact by legal team, Jeff Anderson & Associates with questions and requests.  
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Contacts 

Jeff Anderson 

O: 646.759.2551 

M: 646.499.3364 

Mike Reck 

O: 310.357.2425 

M: 714.742.6593 

 

Karen Menzies  

O: 310.722.2536 

M: 310.363.0030 

 

  

   

 


